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Barbara Reilly

From: INFO <Information@tii.ie>
Sent: Wednesday 26 February 2020 16:43
To: Barbara Reilly
Subject: RE: Signage for Palmerstown on the N4 and M50

Dear Ms. Reilly, 
  
Thank you for your email of 10 February 2020 regarding signage for Palmerston on the N4 and M50. The position in 
relation to your enquiry is as follows.  
 
As previously advised, the directional signage on the M50 and N4 was designed in accordance with the Traffic Signs 
Manual and Gasaitéar na hÉireann and following full consultation with the relevant local authority. The spelling of all 
place names indicated on the signs are in accordance with the official place names relevant at the time the signs 
were designed. 
  
Amending the existing signs to replace ‘Palmerston’ with ‘Palmerstown’ would involve very considerable 
expenditure in connection with the manufacture of new signs and the associated traffic management measures that 
would be required to implement the replacement works. In this regard, you will be aware that many of the signs 
concerned are located on overhead gantry signs and the traffic management measures necessary to implement 
works on the signs will, therefore, include lane closures.  
  
It should be noted that TII has no function in relation to the official place name spelling and Logainm.ie, the 
Placenames Database of Ireland, currently lists the official name as 'Palmerston'. 
  
The signs are not due for renewal for a number of years and the new signage provided will, of course, reflect the 
official name at that time.  
  
TII understands that there are approximately 12 existing overhead gantries with the Palmerston spelling, as well as a 
number of existing verge signs. The cost of sign face removal and replacement for the overhead gantries was 
previously estimated at €5,000 per gantry, which would be expected to double with closures and related traffic 
management for each gantry. The overall cost would be expected to reach approximately €150,000 inclusive of VAT. 
  
TII has no objection to changing the spelling of 'Palmerston' to 'Palmerstown' if officially instructed to do so by South 
Dublin County Council, subject to the provision of funds from the Council for such works.  
  
I hope that this information is of assistance to you. 
  
Yours sincerely, 
  
Natasha Crudden 
Regulatory & Administration Unit 
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From: Barbara Reilly <breilly@SDUBLINCOCO.ie>  
Sent: Monday 10 February 2020 17:10 
To: INFO <Information@tii.ie> 
Subject: Signage for Palmerstown on the N4 and M50 
  
  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of TII. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the 
sender and are sure that the content is safe.  

Dear Sirs, 
  
At a recent meeting of the Lucan/Palmerstown/Fonthill Area Committee the following motion was passed.  

In the light of the official response (Correspondence Dec 2019 LAC) to my 
motion re Palmerstown Signage , that the Chief Executive write again to 
the TII/NRA asking for a list and location of the signage that has to be 
upgraded on the M50 and N4 and the cost in todays terms of upgrading 
the signs and that the letter point out that while there is a Townland 
called "Palmerston" there is no such destination and that the correct 
destination indicated on both the M50 and N4, is the Village of 
Palmerstown which voted by Plebiscite 6 years ago to have previous 
erroneous translation of the Irish name corrected and that the official 
name of this historic Village be (restored) changed to PALMERSTOWN.  

Any reply received will be circulated to the members and be available to the public as part of the minutes.  
  
Kind Regards, 
  
Barbara Reilly 
Traffic, Meetings, Road Safety, Public Lighting, Special Permits 
Land Use, Planning and Transportation Department 
South Dublin County Council, County Hall, Tallaght, Dublin 24 
breilly@sdublincoco.ie 
T +353 1 414 9294 Ext 4740 www.sdcc.ie 
  
Personal Data Privacy Rights: In order to provide the most effective and targeted range of services to 
meet the needs of the citizens, communities and businesses of South Dublin County and to comply with 
regulatory or legislative requirements we will be required to collect, process and use certain types of 
information about people and organisations. This may include ‘personal data’ as defined by the Data 
Protection Acts and by the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) and may relate to current, past and 
future service users.  
To learn more about the Council’s personal data privacy commitment please see our Personal Data 
Privacy Statement.  
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addressee. Access to this email by anyone else is unauthorised. If you are not the intended recipient, any 
disclosure, copying, distribution or any action taken or omitted to be taken in reliance on it, is prohibited 
and may be unlawful. If you have received this electronic message in error, please notify the sender or 
postmaster@sdublincoco.ie. This message has been swept by Anti-Virus software.  
 
Is eolas faoi rún an t-eolas atá sa ríomhphost seo agus d'fhéadfadh go mbeadh sé faoi phribhléid ó thaobh an 
dlí de. Is don té ar seoladh chuige/chuici agus dósan/dise amháin an t-eolas. Ní ceadmhach do dhuine ar bith 
eile rochtain a bheith aige/aici ar an ríomhphost seo. Murar duit an ríomhphost seo tá nochtadh, cóipeáil, 
dáileadh ná aon ghníomh eile a dhéanamh nó aon ghníomh eile a fhágáil gan déanamh ar iontaoibh an 
ríomhphoist seo toirmiscthe ort agus d'fhéadfadh siad sin a bheith neamhdhleathach. Má fuair tú an 
teachtaireacht leictreonach seo trí earráid téigh i dteagmháil, le do thoil, leis an té a sheol í nó le 
postmaster@sdublincoco.ie. Glanadh an teachtaireacht seo le bogearraí Frithvíreas.  
TII processes personal data provided to it in accordance with its Data Protection Notice available 
at http://www.tii.ie/about/ Próiseálann  
 
Próiseálann BIÉ sonraí pearsanta a sholáthraítear dó i gcomhréir lena Fhógra ar Chosaint Sonraí 
atá ar fáil ag http://www.tii.ie/about/ 
 
TII E-mail system: This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the 
individual or entity to whom they are addressed.If you have received this email in error then please 
notify postmaster@tii.ie and delete the original including attachments. 
 
Córas r-phoist BIE: Tá an ríomhphost seo agus aon chomhaid a tharchuirtear leis faoi rún agus 
beartaithe lena n-úsáid ag an duine aonair nó ag an eintiteas a bhfuil siad dírithe chuige/chuici 
amháin. Más rud é go bhfuair tú an ríomhphost seo trí bhotún, cuir sin in iúil do postmaster@tii.ie, le 
do thoil, agus scrios an ríomhphost bunaidh agus aon cheangaltáin. 


